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NEW BOBELAINE MANAGER

John Ranlett was named Bobelaine manager by the Sanctuary Committee after Bill Clark decided to
scale back his responsibilities in 1998 for health reasons. Bill and Jan remained on the Sanctuary Com-
mittee, with Bill continuing to head up Sanctuary maintenance and to report on its needs and progress
regularly in The Observer.

Ranlett, a wildlife biologist with an environmental planning company, had been an active member of
the Sanctuary Committee for five years. He was instrumental in winning grants of $20,000 from the U.
S. Bureau of Reclamation and $32,000 from the U.S. Fish &Wildlife Service. The funds went for
pumps and other irrigation equipment and plant materials.

Meanwhile, restoration efforts went forward as the state Reclamation Board finally granted a permit
for the Chapter to replace burned trees after expressing concern that plantings could slow river flows
and possibly threaten levees.

Ranlett served as manager for two years and was succeeded in 2000 by Mary Schiedt, a member of
Yolo Audubon and active supporter of Bobelaine, who led numerous field trips at the Sanctuary and
worked on post fire restoration issues. In 2002 the indefatigable Clarks returned for another tour of duty
as co-managers. The couple had received appropriate recognition by National Audubon in 1996 when
they were presented with a National Service Award for their thousands of hours of work at Bobelaine.

1998 CHRISTMAS COUNTS

A Ruff and Cassin’s Vireo were among the better sightings in the 1998 Sacra-
mento Christmas Count.

Debbie Watson received Sacramento Audubon’s Outstanding Service award for
1988-99 in recognition of 13 years of service as Membership Chair. She was suc-
ceeded by Jan Clark.

Incoming 1999-2000 President Joe Ferreira reminded Auduboners that the strength of conservation
organizations lies in their numbers, and that “our members serve as a our greatest ambassadors.” He
added that “to ensure Audubon’s success in the future, it is especially important that we share our love
for the natural world with younger generations.” He promised to work toward this goal during his presi-

dency.

1999 CHRISTMAS COUNTS

A Lark Bunting found in northeast Natomas was a first in the some 50 years of the Sacramento
Christmas Count. Participants also found a Northern Shrike, Western Tanager, Blue-Gray Gnatcatcher,
and six Rough-legged Hawks among 153 species under fair skies.

On the Folsom Count, Wilson's Phalarope and two Pacific Loons were recorded for the first time.
Rolf Mall enlivened things when, while he was “pishing” for songbirds, a Red-shouldered Hawk burst
out of the fog six feet away. Total species: 134.

The Rio Cosumnes Count listed black-throated Gray Warbler, Marbled Godwit, Grasshopper Spar-
row and Glaucous-winged Gull, among 155-160 species.
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